

Catcliffe Parish Council minutes of the meeting 7<sup>th</sup> June 2017

A presentation was made by Dransfield Properties Ltd before the start of the meeting on the proposed new retail development on the Waverley Estate.

Cllr. Simpson and Cllr. Buckley Present along with 2 members of the public.

Item 1

Apologies recorded All Present

Item 2

Taken as the meeting progresses

Item 4

Item 4 was taken before item 3 for members of the public attending

Item 3

Clerk updated on the applications received. It was agreed that the Chair, Glenis, Mark and Pete for an interview and appointment committee.

Item 5

The minutes were approved. Declan proposed and Chair Seconded.

Item 6

Matter Arising from the minutes.

Pete asked if there was an update on the chapel walk centre. Cllr. Buckley stated no further update Play ground. This needs to be deferred until the appropriate staff are in place.

Broadbank is up and running and the window has now been replaced.

Civic Service. Will need to liase a date of the proposed for the 1<sup>st</sup> October.

Bowling club to cover under facilities

Item 8 and 9

Item 10 approval for payment

The itesm were approved with an addition to reimburse the clerk and and the chair for expenses.

Item 11

Cllr Declan updated on the work of the working party. The suggested name was the Jolly Mckintosh fund. Declan also provided a copy of the application rules.

The fund was approved to be opened subject to the necessary permissions.

Cllr Casson ask that the rules be amended to remove the 12 months time frame for lvinig in the community to residents irrespective the time. Cllr Casson proposed that this should be open to everyone. Cllr Hughes Seconded that. 4 for and five against. 12months period stands.

Proposed by Declan. Seconded by Tony

Item 12

Lescar road was raised by Cllr Simpson. With regards to parking area. Cllr. Buckley suggested that the parish council write to the snt to suggest a survey be carried out on speeding on lescar road.

Glenis raised about new signage for the Sheffield lane blue mans way signage to be replaced.

Tony 25 Highfield view overgrown hedges. Motor scooter not passable. Pete raised about the area assemblies. Cllr. Buckley stated that they have now been dissolved. The council was working on the replacement option at present.

Declan raised about highfield view/huigh hazel about the dead birds. Concerned about where they have come from and the RMBC are looking into it.

73 – 81 High hazel having a few issues with RATS. Reported on and Cllr to follow up.

Cllr Simpson. Raised about a project to connect Waverley to rother valley.

Item 13

Issues covered during the meeting. Cllr. Baggaley amendments to the Waverley master plans. Tracks from Waverley to access the school and cross safely.

Item 14

A None

B Poplar Way

Clerk updated on the football. Teams to continue and invoices to be raised for last year and this year.

C Recreation Ground

Item 15

Clerk raised about blinds and tables. Clerk to present to next meeting options and recommendations for purchase.

Item 16

Glenis asked about a tractor taking water from the lakes in Waverley. Advised that they contact Howarth.

Item 17

Cllr Baggaley

Well north Rotherham meeting attended with Sharon Kemp and CCG and NHS England.

Flood group meeting. Rotherham advertiser about the 10<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the floods.

Item 18

None

Item 19

None

Item for future agenda

Meeting closed.

Next meeting 5<sup>th</sup> July.

Apologies Glenis